
Town of Buxton 
Minutes December 23, 2020  

Selectmen’s Meeting 
This meeting was streamed on the Saco River Community Media at https://www.src-tv.org/ 

 
 
Recorded by Krystal Dyer 
  
Members Present: Chad E. Poitras, Thomas J. Peters, Francis E. Pulsoni, and David A. Field 
 
Members Not in Attendance: Mark J. Blier 
 
Others in attendance: Jon Bartlett, Richard Fitzgerald 
 
 
The Selectmen’s meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM 
 

The Selectmen recited the Pledge 

 
 

Approval of Prior Meeting Minute 
 

Selectmen Meeting Minutes for December 16, 2020  
Approved 4- 0 - 1 

 
 
Discussion held between 4:00 & 7:00 PM 

Resident Scott Warhol was in to schedule to the first Budget Committee meeting 
with the Board of Selectmen.  They will meet next Wednesday, December 30, at 
5:00PM in the Selectmen’s chambers. 

 
 
Review of Correspondence 
 

• Email from Peter Coughlan of MaineDOT, Re: University of ME road salt study, 

• Email from Shelley Winchenbach or Charter Communications, Re: upcoming changes 

• Email from David Lycette, MaineDOT, Re: Maine DOT Highway program 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.src-tv.org/
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Review of Projects and Issues 
 

Selectman Peters spoke with the Kevin Kimball, Public Works Director regarding the last 
snowstorm.  Aside from a few break downs, they were cleaned up by the time the snow 
ended. 
 
 
Selectman Field said it was a slow week, but also spoke with Public Works Director 
Kevin Kimball about a few things. 
 
 
Selectman Pulsoni had a very quiet week and has nothing to report. 

 
 

Selectman Poitras talked with Fire Chief Schools about COVID-19 issues and an update 
on the ladder truck.   
 
Selectman Poitras hopes  that residents are getting out to the modified community 
events, like the Festival of Trees all lit up at the Bar Mills Community Church. 

 
 
 Old Business 
 
 None 
 
New Business  
 
 None 
 
Executive Orders  

 
E.O. 202112034 an order to approve liquor license and Special Amusement 
Permit for Sundae & Keven Fallen, for The Roost and Personal Touch Catering 
until December 23, 2021. 
Approve 4 – 0 – 1 
 

Selectman Poitras explained the reason for not holding a public hearing, was due to COVID-19 
guidelines, the Board was allowed to forgo the public hearing process. 
 
 
Executive Orders by Initiative  
 
 None 
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Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants 
 

E.O. 202112032– An order approving expenditures as documented in Accounts 
Payable Warrants #52 
Approved 4- 0 - 1 

 
   In the amount of $106,219.48 
 
 

E.O. 202112033 – An order approving expenditures as documented in Payroll 
Warrants #51 
Approved 4- 0 - 1 

 
   In the amount of $70,948.24 
 
 
Next Meeting of the Board 
 

The next Selectmen’s Meeting will be Wednesday, December 30, at 7:00PM  
 

 
Other Business 

 
None 
 

 
Public Comments and Questions 
 

This year is the 25th Anniversary for the Buxton Toy Box.  They put smiles on 91 children’s 
faces and assisted 39 families this Christmas. Over the past 25 years they helped a total of 3,208 
children and 1,474 families.  We thank them for what they have brought to our community  and 
another successful year. 

 
 

Richard Fitzgerald gave a COVID-19 update. 
 
 

Executive Session 
 
 None 
 
 

Selectman Poitras wished everyone a safe and Happy Holiday! 
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Adjournment  
Motion made and seconded to adjourn the Meeting at 7:20PM  
Approved 5 - 0  

 
                 __________________________          __________________________ 

Chad E. Poitras, Selectman Thomas J. Peters, Selectman 

  

_________________________ __________________________ 
Mark J. Blier, Selectman 
 
________________ 
David A. Field, Selectman 
 
 
Date Signed: _________ 
 
 
Video Taped by Harrison Beam 

Francis E. Pulsoni 
 

 


